
 
 

 

Water Primary School 
Happiness, Health & Opportunity 
 

Burnley Road East 
Water, Rossendale 
BB4 9PX 
Tel:  01706 216 414 
Fax:  01706 218 637 
Email:  head@water.lancs.sch.uk 
 
Website – www.water.lancs.sch.uk 
 

Headteacher:  Mr C Willan 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
Following on from my earlier correspondence, we have now been told that Lancashire 
County Council does not support the reopening of schools to more pupils on June 1st until 
the five tests have been met. Please see the link below. 
 
https://www.water.lancs.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=827&type=pdf 
 
Therefore our reopening plans will be on hold until advised otherwise. I am extremely sorry 
add to the confusion. Information is constantly changing and we are trying our best to keep 
up with updates and advice. At the moment due to our phased plans, this will only affect 
year 6 pupils. I will of course, keep you updated with any further information with regards 
to the plans for the other year groups mentioned today.  
 
We will remain open next week for critical and vulnerable children and therefore 
information regarding the survey and letter which was sent out this afternoon will still help 
with our planning for those groups of children. Home Learning will continue for all year 
groups next week. 
 
Please take care  

 
 
Mr Willan 
Headteacher 
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